
MEETING NOTES POSTED BEFORE APPROVAL 
 
January 18, 2011 Herod PTO Meeting  
 
6:15 pm – Meeting called to order 
  
Treasurer report / Update on Fundraising programs:  

• Not much has changed since last meeting. 
• Cookie Dough sales start Monday, January 24th.  The school gets $5.85 profit for each 

box sold.  This is a big Spring fundraiser.  Cookies will be delivered the Friday before 
Spring Break and will need to be picked up that day as the cookies are perishable. 

• Starting in January, there will be a 3% convenience fee for debit and credit card payments 
to the PTO, there will be no extra fee for cash or checks. 

Other items: 
 

1. Directories have not yet been delivered.  They should have been here by now.  Many 
problems have been encountered trying to get them completed.  We are not sure when 
they will be here. 

2. The minutes from the last PTO meeting were approved. 
3. The school store is located next to the PTO room (near the front office desk).  It will open 

this Friday (January 21st) and then be open most days after that.  Items such as folders, 
erasers, school shirts, rulers and pencil are stocked in the school store. 

4. Auction is set for February 19, 2011 at Gatherings in Bellaire.  The theme is “Into the 
Future.”  This is our major Spring fundraiser.  Room parents, please submit your class 
basket ideas.  About 35 teacher dates have already been submitted. 

 
Principal Report: 
 
Everyone has worked tirelessly the past few days to get things ready in the new building.   
For the tours tonight, the teachers’ rooms will be locked, but the specialist rooms will be open. 
Work started right up this morning for teachers and students, no time was lost.  Although there 
was a fire drill during car pool this morning, which was unexpected but did go very smooth.  The 
car pool line went good.  Thank you for not parking on Jason Street.  Remember that there is no 
parking on Jason on school days from 7 am – 9 am and 2 pm – 4 pm.  Also you cannot park 
within 30 feet of a corner.  There will be signs posted and you will get a ticket. 
 
HISD Magnet Program 
Herod had a very positive visit from the Magnet Schools of America (MSA) team.  You can find 
the reviews on the HISD website.  
 
MSA was hired to come in and look at the schools’ programs.  In current reports, it is suggested 
that a Vanguard Magnet does not meet the definition of a Magnet program.  Herod received very 
positive reviews, but it is recommended that our school not receive any Magnet funding.  
Currently Herod receives about $202,000 / year for magnet funding, which benefits all of the 
students in the school not just magnet students.  Worst case scenario, it that this additional 
funding would no longer be received.  We can live without this additional funding and things 
would not change too much.  Our capital needs should be minimal for the next 5 -6 years 
because of our new building and new supplies.   



 
Please see the flier with dates and locations of the upcoming Magnet Meetings and consider 
going to one.  These meeting are not kid appropriate and will probably last about 2 – 2 ½ hours.  
You can also send any suggestions or comments that you may have to Mike Lunceford. 
 
Is the Herod Dual Language program effected by all of this?  No, because it is not a Magnet 
Program.  It is our own bilingual program.  Our Dual Language students do very well in Junior 
High and are very well prepared.  The closest Dual Language Middle School is Johnston.  The 
kids are doing very well on the AP tests and most of them test out of college classes. 
 
The old furniture and equipment in our old school was donated.  Some of the schools in our area 
were given a chance to come in our old building and take our old items.   
 
There are still a few more things to be done to complete the construction and demolition.  It is 
expected to take about 90 days to complete everything else that needs to be done.   

• The playground should be back around Spring Break. 
• The old building should be gone pretty quickly.   
• The PTO paved entrance in front of the old school will stay in place.  
• The school garden will be accessible again soon. 

 
6:55 pm - Meeting called to an end 
















